
2023 Annual Report of the NLS Non-Profit Compliance Coordinator 

 

For me, it’s been a slow year compared to last year!  One minute I think that I have everything in check 

and the next minute things change and I have to be flexible to find the answers to meet your needs. 

Listed below are the other activities that have been part of my responsibilities. 

• Conferred on trademark guidelines 

• Conferred on non-profit status for distribution center, seeking attorney assistance 

• Conferred with John Aclin and Steve Barnett with Harbor Compliance to make sure our files are 

complete and updated as the registered agent for NLS 

In addition to this, I have participated in the bi-monthly NLS Board Meetings.  It has been a pleasure to 

serve you. 

Sincerely, 

Suzanne (Sue) Bathe 

NLS Non-Profit Compliance Coordinator 


